

MEMORANDUM

To: The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council

c/o Karen Randle, Executive Secretary

From: Paul T. Graziano, Commissioner

Date: March 8, 2010

Re: City Council Bill 09-0419 - City Streets - Closing - Eutaw Street,

Worcester Street, and Oler Street

The Department of Housing and Community Development has reviewed City Council Bill 09-0419, which was introduced for the purpose of condemning and closing (1) Eutaw Street, extending from Oler Street, northeasterly to Worcester Street, (2) Worcester Street, extending from Warner Street, southeasterly to Eutaw Street, and (3) Oler Street, extending from Warner Street, southeasterly to Eutaw Street.

City Council Bill 09-0419, if approved, would add parcels of land currently used for parking at the Camden Yards stadium complex to the Disposition Lot #2 which is being sold to the Baltimore City Entertainment Group. The developer intends to construct a parking garage on these lots to serve the planned video lottery facility to be located on Russell Street. The Oler Street lot will be used for employee, motor coach and overflow parking as well.

The Department of Housing and Community Development has no objection to the adoption of City Council Bill 09-0419.

PTG:pmd

cc: Ms. Angela Gibson, Mayor's Office of Government Relations

Ms. Diane Hutchins, Mayor's Office of Government Relations

Mr. Andrew Frank, First Deputy Mayor





no oly: